Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, April 15, 2009

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Lisa Buckman, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, 



Emily Griswold, Gail Morris, Linda Parsons, Willa Pettygrove,




Ruth Williams

1.
Updates


a.
Roster


Emily distributed a 2009 roster with names, addresses, telephone numbers and email addresses for members of the steering committee.  She will send any updates by email.  None of this information will be posted publicly.
b.
Workday Tonight

Members of Alpha Phi Omega, UC Davis, will be joining the planting workday this evening and will help finish spreading decomposed granite on the Vegetable Garden pathway.  Linda volunteered to come at 4 p.m. to help Emily stage the plants; Jim will come to provide leadership.

c.
Photo Sharing

Emily suggested that we use Picasa, a free photo management software from Google to share and store CPG photographs.  It was suggested that the Account ID be “centralparkgardens” and the password, “YoloMG”.  Subfolders could be set up for different areas of the garden and special events, including workshop photos.
d.
Treasurer


Gail Morris has agreed to take over financial responsibilities for CPG as its Treasurer.  In this role, she will be a liaison with the Davis Farmer’s Market Foundation, keep a tally of our income, grants and expenditures and make quarterly reports to the Steering Committee.  Financial records will be kept in the shed.  Currently there is not much activity on our account.  Joyce, the bookkeeper at the Farmer’s Market, signs checks.  She works one morning per week.
2.
Tool Shed
a.
Tool Purchase


At Ruth’s encouragement, Emily went to Hibbert Lumber Co. to compare its nonprofit rate for tools with the 20% discount price of tools at Ace Hardware.  Emily will get tools from both businesses to get the best price for each item.  The Ace order should be filled in the next two weeks, and at that time, the shed will have to be reorganized and the tools labeled.
b.
Master Gardener Storage

The Master Gardeners have lost their storage area for the supplies they use at the Farmer’s Market on Saturdays and will be using our shed for storage starting May 9.  Jim will officially notify the MG office that CPG is willing to give them a space about 3 feet x 3 feet for their table, four chairs and suitcases.  The cart will not fit into the shed, but Randii MacNear said they can use the Farmer’s Market hand trucks for transport.  Randii will keep the key at the Market booth, which the responsible MGs can borrow and return on Saturdays.  The key will have a large wooden attachment, and a log will be used for signing the key out and back in.  Linda and Gail volunteered to help with reorganizing the shed before May 1.  Jim will make a copy of the key and develop a check-out system.
3.
Upcoming Outreach Events
a.
Recycled Art Fair, April 22

Dorothy couldn’t make today’s meeting, but as queen of the event, she has it very much under control.  We will provide our own CPG table from the Arboretum and have people in the gardens to answer questions.  The event will start at 4 p.m. and last until 7 p.m.
b.
Gardeners Fair at Arboretum Plant Sale, April 25

Dorothy and Jan will take the 8 to 11 a.m. shift and Gail and Mary Yaussy will take over from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Emily will furnish all materials, but asks that we wear our CPG T-shirts.
4.
Slosson Projects
a.
Brochure Design Choices

The 2007-2009 grant with the Slosson Endowment Fund expires at the end of June so we need to complete the brochure and kiosk by then.  Emily contacted Christine Deamer’s husband at The Printer on Cowell Street in Davis, and he is willing to do the design for free.  The only charge would be printing.  Studio 66 wanted about $1800 to do the artistic work so this would mean a considerable savings for us.  We could then use our grant money to print more copies of the brochure, possibly as many as 2,500 copies.  Originally, we were thinking about printing 1000 copies at a cost of about $600.  Ruth said that Tree Davis orders about 5,000 downtown tree walk brochures per year and finds suitable and sufficient places for their display, e.g., chamber of commerce, schools, hotels.  It was also suggested that we get a portable public address system for our workshops with the money saved on the brochure.

b.
Permanent Kiosk Design


There has still been no word from Shaunie Briggs on the kiosk design update.  The committee suggested that we give her a deadline of 10 days from now to do the revised design (by April 25).  Since the design may need to be approved by the Recreation and Parks Commission before we can undertake work on it, we need to have the design and get on the Commission’s calendar by the first week of May.  Lisa will check on the City’s exact meeting date.  June 15 was suggested as a target date for completion of the kiosk by Briggs.
5.
Vegetable Garden Area Improvements
a.
Pathway Renovation Project Completion

Four additional cubic yards of decomposed granite have been delivered to the site for the final layer of gravel on the path.  

b.
Compost Proposal

The compost proposal was given to Lisa and doesn’t need to go any further since consent has been given by the City for its installation.  The structure (3 x 9 x 3 feet) will hold three compost bins and be bolted into the ground and locked.  Pavers and wires will be used to keep the animals out.  It will also be screened from the road.  We will need to develop a method to secure the bin to the ground and lock the top to obtain final City approval.
c.
Chipper Shredder Proposal

A proposal for obtaining an electric chipper shredder has been submitted to the Davis Food Co-op for a $500 grant.  Their annual membership meeting is in Central Park on May 20, when they will announce the grant recipients.

6.
Pathway Planning – Next Steps
a.
Priorities

The key parts of the pathways have been done, but we still need to complete the edging.  It would be nice to do a press release and a thank you to Gregg Hamilton’s Rotary group and Alpha Phi Omega for their work on the pathways.  A special presentation could be done at the annual October Open House or at a Rotary meeting. 

b.
Completing Purchases before June 31


We need to buy all of the materials promised to us by the City before the end of its fiscal year (June 30).  We have the edging coming in and the 2 x 4s, which will need to be stored until use.  Lisa will work on getting a place for storage for these materials.
7.
Education Program Planning
a.
Temporary Signs for Rose and Flower Garden

Willa got some very good ideas for signage from the Arboretum training that she attended.  They did a lot of brainstorming in teams on content.  She developed two signs for the rose garden – one on powdery mildew and another on aphids with graphics from IPM.  Her plan is to move the signs around in the garden and test reactions to them.  Signs do not always have to be negative in approach.  For example, a sign could be placed on a rose bush that is doing well and specify this fact.  Ruth suggested that we put on a visitor’s persona when doing the signs and use words that clearly identify the plant being observed.
b.
Spring and Summer Programs


Peg is working on the spring and summer program calendar.  Peg and Emily will be meeting on Friday with the Farmers Market people to plan a program on summer cooking from the garden.  Recipes will be based on seasonal ingredients from the garden.  Marco Vespignani, a naturopathic doctor in Davis and Davis Farm to School Connection steering committee member, is interested in sponsoring the programs through the Institute for Restorative Health.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

